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Item 9.1 
 PLANNING & COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 6 JULY 2018   
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the July 
2018 Planning and Commissioning Committee. 
 
6.11 SPECIFICATIONS FOR SEXUAL AND REPRODUCTIVE HEALTH  
 It was noted the Hull City Council Cabinet had given approval to procure Sexual and 

Reproductive Health service, made up of two lots and a further GP/ LARC provision 
which would be delivered through the GP groupings. These include a specialist SRH 
(Lot 1), adults and young people promotion service (Lot 2) and a GP LARC service, 
working across primary care providing Long Acting Reversible Contraception fittings 
and removals. 

  
 The model outlined for recommissioning was based on the delivery of a promotional 

service, a clinical service and LARC service. This would be through a single contract 
for sexual health promotion targeting health inequalities across the life course, and e 
also to procure clinical provision which would include a specialist clinic, GP provision, 
Pharmacy provision, and out of area cross charging activity. 

 
 The model aims to supports the strategic principles of Hull City Council and Hull CCG 

services continue to build on previous success of the SRH system model in 
identifying and responding to existing and emerging trends in relation to sexual and 
reproductive health. 

 
 A full equality impact assessment had been undertaken; which found that the service 

impacts on a number of protected characteristics. Some of the findings included that 
fewer men than women access the service, those aged between 15 and 30 accessed 
the service most frequently, improved access by LGBT+ and that there were some 
gaps around reporting on disabilities. Identified risks on protected characteristics 
would be managed in line with the Authorities’ policy.  

 
 It was requested that “a review should be undertaken six week after insertion” 

paragraph be removed from the LARC along with LMC quality audits.  
     
 6.5 RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE PRIORITISATION PANEL  
 The Prioritisation Panel reviewed a total of five schemes across a number of work-

stream areas. In total these applications came to £1,669.2k. These were a mixture of 
recurrent and non-recurrent funding requests.  

 
  
 Of the five cases put forward all have been recommended for approval, however in 

some cases the amount approved was less than initially requested. In addition the 
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Panel suggested a number of requirements / control measures that should be 
incorporated with the investment.  

 
 CYP Autism Scheme had been approved although the panel did not accept the level 

of on-costs included in the proposal therefore the amount approved had been 
reduced by £80k.  The panel were happy that the resource was set aside recurrently 
in the financial plan however this element (£222k after on cost reduction) should only 
be released non-recurrently with an appropriate service specification for the 
intervention service being approved.   

   

 
  
 Vincent Rawcliffe  

Clinical Chair, Planning and Commissioning Committee 
July 2018  


